

Minute/Note of Meeting	TITLE	lochdar Community Council Meeting		
	DATE	Monday 19 <sup>th</sup> June 2023	TIME	7.00pm
	VENUE	Talla an lochdair		

Present:	Peter Bird(Chair), Ronnie Macphee, Anne Bird (mins), Neilly MacPherson, Florence Morrison, Morag Ann MacAulay, Donnie Steele
Apologies:	Libby Learmond, Cllr Susan Thomson, PC Sandra Grant, Cllr Iain Macleod, Robert Currie, Ella Wroneka, Angela Brass

Agenda Item	Summary	Action	Who?	When?
Previous Minutes	Previous minutes (22/05/23) were proposed by NM seconded by FM.	Submit approved mins	AB	asap
Matters Arising	<p>Look at options for bridging the ditch – ongoing.</p> <p>Online Scottish Conference of Community Councillors – 58 Community Councils represented, there are moves to form a Scottish Association of Community Councils.</p> <p>Consultation on Scheme of Establishment for Community Councils – ongoing.</p> <p>Doune graveyard: enquiry raised about progress on the repairs to the cemetery wall, update is that a drystone worker is appointed and will continue as and when they can fit it in.</p> <p>lochdar Care Unit : concerns raised that the garden is becoming overgrown and may be restricting visibility on the road. Awaiting response from Tagsa.</p>			
Treasurer's Report	CnES have returned the accounts paperwork and prepared a summary.			
Pathway Project	<p>ICC had online catch up meetings with Rachel from Sustrans and designer Scott from Pell Frischmann on 24<sup>th</sup> May. Planning application documents have been submitted through the planning portal but have not yet gone live.</p> <p>ICC have met with project solicitor on 8<sup>th</sup> June to discuss the formal aspects of the planning permission.</p> <p>AB met with Alison MacDonald of WI NHS Health Promotion on 9<sup>th</sup> June to discuss ideas for Behaviour Change Plan.</p> <p>AB, ABr and Scott met online with Rachel and Kat from Sustrans on 5<sup>th</sup> June to work on Equalities Impact</p>			

		<p>Assessment and Behaviour Change Plan.</p> <p>AB and MAM met with Colleen from Sustrans on 7<sup>th</sup> June to prepare the Change Control form to carry the Sustrans funding forwards into the next funding term.</p> <p>Further meetings in June – catch up meeting with Scott on Thu 22<sup>th</sup> and catch up with Scott, Rachel and James from Sustrans on Wed 28<sup>th</sup> June to work on Evaluation and Monitoring Plan.</p>			
	<b>Councillors slot</b>	no Councillors were present, noted that tonight's ICC meeting clashes with Uist Association of Community Councils meeting in Stoneybridge.			
	<b>Meetings and Consultations</b>	<p>Sgoil an Iochdair agus a'Chòimhearsnachd AGM on 8<sup>th</sup> June: Agreement made with ICC to assist with the long term maintenance of the proposed pathway. There were further discussions about a football pitch for Iochdar and a SAIAAC football pitch sub group are looking at options.</p> <p>Community Groups in the ICC area: discussion about community groups and the struggle to access funding etc.</p>	<p>Explore if ICC could get the goal posts</p> <p>Explore if ICC can host an event to bring community groups together.</p>	<p>NMacP</p> <p>DS, MAM</p>	<p>On-going</p> <p>On-going</p>
	<b>AoB</b>	<p>Neil Johnstone: vote of thanks to Neil Johnstone who is standing down as a Community Councillor due to moving out of the ICC area. All agreed that Neil has made a huge contribution to Community Activities in Iochdar.</p> <p>Roads – concern that surface dressing programme has ended early.</p> <p>West Gerinish Tigh Ceilidh - no update available on progress with bringing the hall back into use.</p>	<p>Contact CnES to enquire about the surface dressing.</p> <p>Contact Cllr Iain Macleod to enquire about the Tigh Ceilidh</p>	<p>AB</p> <p>AB</p>	<p>For next meeting</p> <p>“</p>
	<b>DoNM</b>	28 <sup>th</sup> Aug tbc Meeting ended 8.55pm			